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This is a published notice on the Find a Tender service: https://www.find-
tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/020805-2021 

Contract

Day Shelter Services

Bradford Metropolitan District Council

F03: Contract award notice

Notice identifier: 2021/S 000-020805
Procurement identifier (OCID): ocds-h6vhtk-02b2e0  
Published 24 August 2021, 12:04pm

Section I: Contracting authority

I.1) Name and addresses

Bradford Metropolitan District Council

1st Floor Britannia House, Hall Ings

Bradford

BD1 1HX

Contact

Mr Richard Ullyott

Email

Richard.Ullyott@bradford.gov.uk

Telephone

+44 7870851562

Country

https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/020805-2021
https://www.find-tender.service.gov.uk/Notice/020805-2021
mailto:Richard.Ullyott@bradford.gov.uk
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United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

Internet address(es)

Main address

http://www.bradford.gov.uk/bmdc

Buyer's address

http://www.bradford.gov.uk/bmdc

I.4) Type of the contracting authority

Regional or local authority

I.5) Main activity

General public services

http://www.bradford.gov.uk/bmdc
http://www.bradford.gov.uk/bmdc
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Section II: Object

II.1) Scope of the procurement

II.1.1) Title

Day Shelter Services

Reference number

DN544089

II.1.2) Main CPV code

85000000 - Health and social work services

II.1.3) Type of contract

Services

II.1.4) Short description

The Council wants to work towards ending homelessness in Bradford. We understand this
is a complex issue to solve and we need to work collectively to achieve this aim. This
contract will be part of that whole system approach. We will be focussing on
understanding the complexities, working in partnership with the people we support, and
taking a strength-based approach so that the people we support can achieve real change
in their lives.

Objectives for the Homelessness Day Shelter service

1 The Council has identified the following objectives which will underpin the Service:

• individuals who are homeless or in immediate risk of becoming homeless will have
access to an ‘independent’, safe and supportive daytime facility where their immediate
housing and health and wellbeing needs can be assessed and appropriate action is taken
to start to address these

• the support provided will be short-term and based on assessed needs. Individuals will
have time-bound goals and supported to achieve their desired outcomes.

• the support provided will complement and not duplicate other Council funded Housing
Related Support and Health and Wellbeing services

• the support provided will be impartial, non-judgemental, flexible and person-centered
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and will promote and support recovery

2 Specifically, the Service will ensure that:

• where necessary, Service Users will be supported to access support that addresses
their immediate emergency accommodation needs

• where necessary, Service Users will be provided with support that addresses their
immediate health and wellbeing needs or provides access to support that addresses their
immediate health and wellbeing needs

II.1.6) Information about lots

This contract is divided into lots: No

II.1.7) Total value of the procurement (excluding VAT)

Value excluding VAT: £1,118,135

II.2) Description

II.2.3) Place of performance

NUTS codes

UK - United Kingdom

II.2.4) Description of the procurement

The Council wants to work towards ending homelessness in Bradford. We understand this
is a complex issue to solve and we need to work collectively to achieve this aim. This
contract will be part of that whole system approach. We will be focussing on
understanding the complexities, working in partnership with the people we support, and
taking a strength-based approach so that the people we support can achieve real change
in their lives.

Objectives for the Homelessness Day Shelter service

1 The Council has identified the following objectives which will underpin the Service:

• individuals who are homeless or in immediate risk of becoming homeless will have
access to an ‘independent’, safe and supportive daytime facility where their immediate
housing and health and wellbeing needs can be assessed and appropriate action is taken
to start to address these
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• the support provided will be short-term and based on assessed needs. Individuals will
have time-bound goals and supported to achieve their desired outcomes.

• the support provided will complement and not duplicate other Council funded Housing
Related Support and Health and Wellbeing services

• the support provided will be impartial, non-judgemental, flexible and person-centered
and will promote and support recovery

2 Specifically, the Service will ensure that:

• where necessary, Service Users will be supported to access support that addresses
their immediate emergency accommodation needs

• where necessary, Service Users will be provided with support that addresses their
immediate health and wellbeing needs or provides access to support that addresses their
immediate health and wellbeing needs

II.2.5) Award criteria

Price 

II.2.11) Information about options

Options: No

II.2.13) Information about European Union Funds

The procurement is related to a project and/or programme financed by European Union
funds: No
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Section IV. Procedure

IV.1) Description

IV.1.1) Type of procedure

Open procedure

IV.1.8) Information about the Government Procurement Agreement (GPA)

The procurement is covered by the Government Procurement Agreement: No

IV.2) Administrative information

IV.2.1) Previous publication concerning this procedure

Notice number: 2021/S 000-011119

Section V. Award of contract

Contract No

DN544089

A contract/lot is awarded: Yes

V.2) Award of contract

V.2.1) Date of conclusion of the contract

28 July 2021

V.2.2) Information about tenders

Number of tenders received: 1 

Number of tenders received from SMEs: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from other EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received from tenderers from non-EU Member States: 0 

Number of tenders received by electronic means: 1 

/Notice/011119-2021
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The contract has been awarded to a group of economic operators: No

V.2.3) Name and address of the contractor

Salvation Army Housing Association

3rd Floor, St Olaves House, 10 Lloyd's Avenue

London

EC3N 3AJ

Country

United Kingdom

NUTS code

UK - United Kingdom

The contractor is an SME

No

V.2.4) Information on value of contract/lot (excluding VAT)

Total value of the contract/lot: £1,118,135

Section VI. Complementary information

VI.4) Procedures for review

VI.4.1) Review body

City of Bradford Metropolitan District Council

BD1 1HX

Country

United Kingdom
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